American Recovery & Reinvestment Act of 2009

Stimulus Money for Lake County Public Works Projects
The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) is the designated agency to administrate the federal infrastructure stimulus funding for wastewater and drinking water projects in Illinois as a result of the federal economic recovery package.  The act includes significant funding for two State Revolving Loan programs administered by the IEPA, and the Agency is planning to administer available funds under these programs:  the Water Pollution Control Loan Program (WPCLP), providing for assistance for wastewater projects, and the Public Water Supply Loan Program (PWSLP), providing assistance for drinking water projects. Monies for wastewater and drinking water projects will be allocated entirely through the State revolving Loan Fund, with funds distributed by the IEPA in the form of zero interest loans with a twenty-year repayment term in addition to possibly 30% to 50% principal forgiveness (exact percentage to be determined)
Funding Levels:  

Federal Level:
$3.9 Billion for WPCLP




$2.0 Billion for PWSLP

                State Level:
$180.4 Million for WPCLP




$  81.6 Million for PWSLP

Program Implementation:

· IEPA expects to file emergency rules to streamline administration of funds.

· IEPA will require submission of pre-application packages for funding assistance.
· IEPA will require submission and approval of facility plans.

· IEPA will require submission of plans and specifications.

· IEPA will require submission of a complete financial package; user charge ordinance, debt authorization ordinance, dedicated revenue stream, etc.

Program Eligibility:

· Funds to be distributed based on readiness to proceed; bid ready projects.

· Limit on funding available to any one entity.

· Commitment to expend the vast majority of funds prior to September 30, 2009; bid dates no later than August 2009.

Lake County Applications:

The County is preparing applications for the following water and wastewater projects:


WPCLP Projects:

· Mettawa/Grainger Lift Station and Forcemain.

$2.0 M

· Portwine Road Lift Station and Forcemain.


$2.5 M

· Mill Creek Water Reclamation Facility Expansion

$9.0 M

· Diamond/Sylvan Lake WRF Diversion –Phase II

$3.8 M

PWSLP Projects:

· Hawthorn Woods/Glennshire Water System Replacement.
$5.8 M
· 2009 Water Main Replacement



$2.0 M

Other Potential Sources of Stimulus Money for Public Works Projects:
There are other programs that may yield money that can be used for Public Works projects and the Department will actively seek use of those funds including the following.

· Energy Efficiency and Conservation Block Grants

State Level
$118.8M

· Community Development Block Grants


State Level
$  45.4M
